
OHA Board Minutes May 2011.    Held at Sara's house at 6:45 PM.   

Present:  Sara, Richard, Wakean, Heather, Cheryl and Bronwyn.  Kirsten was absent.

Thank you Sara for a fabulous meal!

Minutes from the April meeting were approved.

The theft on 5/10 was discussed:  Options for locking the tuff shed were reviewed.  Who and how the tools would be replaced was discussed.

  

Erica's questions and requests were discussed.  Replacing the weed whacker was approved.

Alison Martin presented a proposal for signage marking roads and trails with a view to helping those responding in an emergency.  The Board approved $250 from the Miscellaneous budget to be spent on this signage.  

Treasurers Report:  The accounts have been opened at Wells Fargo ($21,741) while maintaining the B of A accounts ($5242) for the moment.  

· Work Hour Deposit Refunds have been sent out.

· .All dues have been paid up.   

· . Fine for missed feeding:   A member has contested the need to pay the fine ($20 per feeder) for missing a herd feeding.  The circumstances were .considered and the Board decided to require that the fine be paid (2 x $20).

· .Fencing Budget:  Its almost gone.  The Board approved moving $375 from the Trash Hauling budget to the Fencing Budget.

· .Tool Budget:  The Board approved moving $100 in from the Website budget.  

· Extraordinary issues:  How much money do we keep in reserve?  Three months operating expenses?  Six months?  It was decided to save this topic for the next meeting.

· .Purchasing our own mower was discussed. 

The 12/24 rule:  Christie's two spaces as well as Anna and Vibeke's spaces have been vacant for more than 12 of the 24 months ending in December 2010.  Per our rule book a member has one year to fill a space, and it must be with their own horse.  A member may lease a space to another member for up to one year.  The 12 months out of 24 months in which a member will have their own horse on the pasture is "rolling", in other words not evaluated from Jan 1 to Jan 1 two years later, but from the present going back 24 months.  We are asking Eddie to re-evaluate the time off the pasture using these new, correct criteria, and to go back 2.5 years from November 2011, thus giving these members and additional 6 months extension.  Again this was all based on the rule book.  

Letter to Kim:  Was composed addressing her request that OHA pay interest to all on WH deposits.  One member can not create policy for the entire organization.  The letter has been sent out to all on email.

Finances:  We will reimburse EBMUD for the 1500 gal water tank via our next years capital improvement allotment.  

                 Thank you Renee and Marty for picking up the donated trough which Morris sourced. 

                 Stolen tools:  Many need to be replaced ASAP.  We are hoping that members will be able to make some donations.  

                  

                  Thank you Pam for replacing the tool box.

 

                             We will need to reimburse EBMUD for the 1500 gal water tank, which we will apply to next to next years capital improvements.  

                  

                  More Thank Yous:

                             Joe and EBMUD for the new springbox - please thank them if you see them.

                              Neil, David Curto and Wakean for the amazing mowing, especially David for loaning the mower.  

                              Doug and James for restoring water supply to the Plateau trough, enabling us to move on schedule.

                              Heather and Bronwyn for the Dental Clinic.

Our next meeting will be at Heathers house on 6/14 at 6:45 PM.           

